# MEETING HOUSE HILL CEMETERY ASSOCIATION Annual Newsletter

#### **Board of Trustees**

Valerie Joy, President
Beverly Harris, Secretary
Faith Plummer, Treasurer
Norman Harris Jr., Co-Assistant
Superintendent
Max Salevsky, Co-Assistant
Superintendent
Edward Dyson
Nancy Hogan
Michael Johnson Jr.
Peter Smith

Harvey Smith, Superintendent

#### **Emails Requested**

Please help us reduce costs for postage by providing us with an email address to receive future newsletters and other correspondences. Email your addresses to; mhhcatreasurer@outlook.com

#### Wreaths Across America Day

Join us Saturday December 14th, 2024 at 9:00am to celebrate National Wreaths Across America Day. All are welcome as we Remember, Honor and Teach the sacrifices of America's Veterans and the Veterans who are buried right here at Meeting House Hill Cemetery.

### **Annual Members Meeting**

The annual meeting of the members of the Meeting House Hill Cemetery Association will be held, as always, on the second Saturday in April. This year that will be Saturday April 13th, 2024 at 6pm at the Pleasant Hill Baptist Church, 80 Pleasant Hill Rd, Hollis. All are welcome to attend the annual business meeting. Members or their assigned spokesperson may participate in the voting for three (3) new or incumbent Trustees.



## **Nominating Committee**

The association is in need of 2 members to join the nominating committee. This does not require much of a time commitment. Just a few phone calls a year is all. This is to assist with vetting any new trustee candidates.

## Spring Clean Up Day

Spring clean-up day will be planned for Saturday April 20, 2024 to coincide with the Saturday closest to Earth Day. Rain date will be the following Saturday April 27th. We will begin at 9am and everyone is welcome. Please bring gloves, soft bristle scrub brushes, bucket for soapy water, brush clippers, pruning shears, rakes, and anything else to help beautify the grounds.

#### **Lot Sales Price Increase**

Beginning July 1, 2024 the price for cemetery lots will increase to \$750 for each 5 foot plot with a 10% discount for sales to a veteran. This increase will help in covering the cost for road construction and expansion. To purchase plots, call or text Faith at 590-3892 or Val at 310-4022 or email <a href="mailto:mhhcatreasurer@outlook.com">mhhcatreasurer@outlook.com</a>

Do you have a loved one buried at MHHC who was a United States Veteran or a Hollis Firefighter? Please tell us their name, branch and rank (if known) so we can add this information to our records. Call or text Faith at (207)590-3892 or email <a href="mailto:mhhcatreasurer@outlook.com">mhhcatreasurer@outlook.com</a>